
Dear Piedmont University Community,

Spring is blooming all around us and we are counting down the
days until Spring Commencement.  It is an exciting time to be at
Piedmont University!

I encourage us all to embrace the opportunities that come our
way. Whether it's pursuing another year of academic excellence,
making your first career steps, or supporting one another daily,
let's approach each day with enthusiasm and dedication.

Spring is not just a season of renewal but also a time for us to
reflect on our accomplishments and set new goals. Together, let
us continue to foster a culture of excellence, inclusivity, and
innovation that prepares our students to thrive in an ever-
changing world.

Sincerely,
Marshall M. Criser, III
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Legacies of Learning: Honoring 40 Years of Service
  Dr. Carlos Camp by Caden Nelms

 (If we can pin him down to write it!)

Dr. Carlos Camp is a Biology professor at Piedmont University, but
many may not know that Dr. Camp has taught at Piedmont since 1983.
He credits the location of Piedmont as one of the reasons he has
stayed at the university for the last 41 years. 

"Not only is it reasonably close to family, but the proximity to the
mountains has enabled me to continue to research the animals I have
always loved," said Dr. Camp.
 

"I love interacting with students at a level that genuinely changes their life
trajectory," said Dr. Camp.

A lot has changed at Piedmont in the 41 years Dr. Camp has worked here.
When he started in 1983, Piedmont had 16 faculty members, five staff
members, and less than 300 students. There have also been many
memories made over the years. Dr. Camp recalled a time when Stewart
temporarily had an impromptu ice feature on the staircase due to a 19-
degree temperature causing water pipes to burst in the stairwell's ceiling.

When looking back on his time at Piedmont, Dr. Camp said he was
most proud of how his students have followed his path in becoming
research biologists at multiple higher education institutions. He also
had some helpful advice for aspiring academics.

"Make student success the priority," said Dr. Camp. "Not simply
getting through a class or getting a degree, but succeeding in the
steps that follow Piedmont."

Dr. Camp ‘s legacy at Piedmont is in his students who have gone on to other institutions and, ultimately, pass on
the knowledge he gave to them to future generations of students.

Piedmont is grateful for Dr. Camp and his continued dedication to the university. If you see Dr. Camp around
campus, be sure to congratulate him on over 40 years of teaching and changing students' lives.

He loves teaching his Honors Research courses because he works extensively with passionate students one-on-
one. He works with them on designing and conducting research projects, analyzing the data, and presenting their
hard work at professional conferences. 

Stay tuned next quarter as we feature Dr. Albert Pleysier’s 40 years at Piedmont. 



Piedmont student technicians assisting with production include Ava Kerpics as Stage Manager, Jazz
Mote as Stage Manager, Dante Wilson as Lighting Designer, Eleanor Quinlan as Props Designer,
Aubrie Burrell as Sound Designer, and Lyric Rogers as Music Director. 

 

Piedmont Theatre Student Headlines 
Atlanta Lavendar Fest

Sof Delgado, a senior Non-Profit Theatre for Youth
Major, was selected to perform twice at the inaugural
Atlanta Lavendar Fest this summer. Delgado, whose
production is a senior capstone project, is directing
and producing You Are Not Your Face. 

Lavender Fest, hosted by Out Front Theatre, accepted
two hundred applicants, and selected just nine shows
for the festival.
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Show description: Within the inner city live the Onlookers. As
the highest class of society, Onlookers are the only people
allowed to own mirrors and see their own faces. Rani, the
daughter of the head of state, is deeply unhappy within this
world, finding her fellow Onlookers vain and selfish. When
Rani meets a musician from the outer villages, Mira, her world
is turned upside down and a beautiful relationship begins to
unfold. Mira and Rani navigate the challenges that come with
being from two opposite worlds in this “play-with-music-not-
musical”.

Additionally, this play contains music written by Delgado
that was musically directed/styled by Piedmont student,
Lyric Rogers. The playlist is here. 

The cast of You Are Not Your Face include Piedmont students Haylie
Collins, Dakota Rose Chen, Tommie Sirmans, Delyna Fuller, and
Laurana Layton. 

Tickets are available for purchase here.

https://www.youtube.com/playlist?list=PLBaiiRLyGJ-rNZn9NhLSD1qdLJByMI6aO
https://ci.ovationtix.com/35724/production/1197627


Piedmont Athletic Lions (PAL) Games

The project continues a growing commitment from
Piedmont students and athletes to both become and stay
involved with the local community while making a
difference in the lives of those around them. These
students give back to the local schools and extend their
love for sports and their educational studies.

Thanks to donations and sponsorships, 82 elementary
school students were able to participate this year,
along with over 100 Piedmont student volunteers.
Each elementary school student was paired with a
Piedmont ‘pal’ for the event. The activities included
lacrosse, basketball, soccer, corn hole, face painting,
and minion bowling.

Page 4

The seventh annual Piedmont Athletic Lions (PAL)
Games were held on March 22 in the Mize Athletic
Center on the Demorest campus. The PAL Games is
a group project created by Piedmont students in
2015 to provide a special day of camaraderie and
competition for Piedmont University students and
elementary school students with special needs. 

Group dance to songs familiar to the students is
always a big hit, especially when Leo the Lion,
Piedmont’s mascot, participates in the festivities. 

Click here to watch a very special video on the
event.

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Tujk1g7dWcE


On Sunday, March 10, alumni
and other friends were invited to
campus for a special Valentine’s
Tea at the Mason Scharfenstein
Museum of Art. We had many
special visitors, but one family
especially warmed our hearts. 

 

Stephen Giddens came to Piedmont to play golf and pursue his
business degree. Merissa majored in chemistry with a minor in
quantitative analysis and was a Piedmont cheerleader. While
on a spring break trip to Panama City Beach, Florida, the two
were introduced by a mutual friend and started dating.
Stephen graduated in 2009, and Merissa in 2010. On March 16,
2019, they finally tied the knot. 

 

For event details, or to view the full calendar,
please visit here.

Stephen and Merissa came to the Valentine’s Tea event to visit
their alma mater, where it all started, and brought our youngest
guest, Logan, born in November 2022. They loved their time at
Piedmont, and the Valentine’s Tea was the perfect opportunity
to come back for a visit.
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Calendar of 
Events

APRIL

MAY

5/3 Board of Trustees Meeting

JUNE

6/3 36th Annual Coach Cave
Golf Tournament @ The
Orchard

4/19 Chamber Ensembles

4/27 Great Composers Concert

4/27 Baseball Alumni
Recognition Day 

Alumni Valentine’s Tea

4/27 Alumni Plaza Dedication

4/24 Disaster Drill

5/10 Commencement

https://www.piedmont.edu/events/
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We would like to express our heartfelt gratitude to our Yonahian Society and
donors.  Your generosity and support have made a significant impact on

Piedmont University.  Your contributions have enabled us to continue our work,
reach our goals, and make a positive difference in the lives of those we serve.

ANNUAL GIFTS of $1,000 OR MORE
7/1/23-4/1/24

LIFETIME ($25K+)

FOUNDER’S CIRCLE ($5K+)
DB Acoustics & Sound, Inc.
Southeast Conference United Church of Christ
Mary Hart Wilheit and Philip Wilheit

PRESIDENT’S CIRCLE ($1K+)

A & R Homes
Abby J’s Blackhawk Gourmet
Edward '80, HonD'94 and Alice Ariail
J. Philip '69 and Jane Higdon '70 Ballard
Bechtel Law, LLC
Dr. Patricia Bell-Scott
William Blair
Jill Bradley '80
Del '74 and Pat Bradshaw
Lewis A. Brannon
Bo Brooks
Nancy and Douglas Burrell
Cris '99 and Jane Carpenter
Marguerite A. Carpenter
Anne W. Chenault
Dr. Rhani Lott Choi '05
Lewis '67 and Dianne '69 Cody
Matt Cook ‘96
Pem and Lucy Cooley
Council of Independent Colleges
Steve Crane
Dr. Kimberly and Kody Crawford

All donors who make an annual gift of $1,000 or more become Yonahians and are able to choose from a variety of giving opportunities that
range from supporting the annual fund, arts, athletics, academics, scholarships, and a new bridge grant option that provides emergency

assistance to students in need. 
To donate, please visit https://piedmont.edu/giving

Jim Armstrong
Gus Arrendale
William R. Bannister
Louise L. Bass
Sandra G. Borrow
Ben and Gail Cheek
Betty J. Chokos '62
Charlie Allen Cleere EdS’04
Community Foundation for Greater Atlanta
President Marshall and Kimberly Criser
Dwight and Sharon Evans
Craig M. and Febby Faerber
Fieldale Farms Corporation
Fred C. & Katherine B. Andersen Foundation
Dr. Phillip '68 and Mrs. Paulette Furman
Bill and Carolyn Gaik
George I. Alden Trust
Georgia Independent College Association, Inc.
Georgia Power Company
.Mack H. Guest, III, 
Harriet Davis Wilbanks Trust
Helen S. McPheeters Trust
Thomas and Jenna Hensley
James and Margaret Hobbs
William M. House, Esq
The Thomas T. & Bernice F. Irvin Foundation
James and Susan Irvin
Fran and Gary Jarrett
J. Bulow Campbell Foundation
Jane C. Johnson M'09
Judith Griggs Slade Charitable Remainder Trust
Susan Spaeth Kyle '95
Lettie Pate Whitehead Foundation, Inc.
Michael F.’09 & Kim Mansfield
Dr. James F. Mellichamp 
Purdy Flooring & Design
Megan and Woody Ramsey
Scovill Fasteners
Charles K. ‘54 and Catherine Sewell
John Siegel and John Templeton
Jim Sievers '63 and Dr. Samira Beckwith
Dock '72 and Nan Sisk

Jack Slade
South State Bank
Dr. H. Milton and Mrs. Carolyn Stewart
Stewart and Carol Swanson
Dean Swanson
The Frances Wood Wilson Foundation, Inc.
Thomas A. and Lucile M. Moye Charitable Trust
Thomas B. Musser Trust Under Will
Truist Bank
United Church of Christ
William H. Guild Charitable Trust

CHAIRMAN’S CIRCLE ($10K+)

John E. Mullins

Harold Dupois
Renee’ and Patrick Fargason
Pam and Joey Fountain
Georgia Center for The Book
Dr. Margaret Rose Gladney
Bob Glass
Ladson and Caroline Haddow
Paulette Hamby
Hayes of Baldwin
Ms. Stacey Helenbrook
Tinsley and Gail Irvin
Abby Jackson ‘84
Chris and Kathryn Kelly
Dr. Kelly Land EdS'12, EdD'15
Dr. Delene and Dr. Jasper Lee
Marilyn L. McNeely
Parks M '00 and Cathy Miller
Susan Montgomery
Glynn R. Morgan
National Assoc. of Congregational Christian Churches
Sierra Nicholson ‘03 and Ryan Hull
Ann and Greg O'Connor
Jim '67 and Ann Parham
Plymouth Congregational Church
Tony Porcelli
Mary Raymer
Terry and Laura Rogers
Tommye and Thomas Scanlin
Travis and Tammy Shirley
Margaret Shirley-Myers
Stag Capiral Inc.
Ann Hawkins Starnes ‘53
Dr. Gabriele U. Stauf
Barbara Strain
Dr. Gerald and Dr. Margaret Sullivan
Ann ‘10, N’12 and Randy Sutton
Brian N. Sweeting '15
Dr. Matthew and Melissa Teutsch
Blake ‘07, M’09 and Stephanie ‘08 Thomas
Thomas J. Wigley
Robert M. and Colleen D. Williams
Carol A. Wood
Laura Wood

https://piedmont.edu/giving

